# Wildcat Basketball

### 2019 - 2020 Parent Letter



Dear Parents,

Congratulations on your son making the Millard West basketball team. We are looking forward to a very exciting season. Our practices have been very competitive so far. We have a lot of guys fighting for playing time and our team depth should be very good this year.

We will have a parent meeting on **Tuesday, November 26**, at **6:00** pm in the lecture hall. We will discuss our expectations as a coaching staff, our philosophy, and some other general topics. There are a few informational items that we need to communicate before the meeting.

Wendy and Mark Hultman are our Booster reps and will have information for people to sign up for the booster club. Finally, we have set up a store with Millard West apparel that can be ordered from Deremer Sportswear. There is a link on our website for you. The password is mwhoops. **The store will close on Sunday, December 1.** 

We ask that all players pay \$50 for the 2019-2020 season. This will pay for their shooting shirt, food on road trips, and other various expenses. A check written to MWHS would be the best way to pay this.

Team pictures for all levels will be **Sunday, December 1, at 2:00** in Wildcat I. (The Seniors may set up another time to take a cover picture if they decide they want something different than in the past). Checks for pictures go directly to Deyo's. Bring completed forms to picture day.

I am looking forward to seeing what our teams can do this season. I think we will have a varsity team that is very fun to watch this year. It is always fun watching the younger teams improve as the season goes on. Thank you for allowing us to coach your sons over the next three to four months.

Bill Morrison Head Boys Basketball Coach Millard West High School

It is the nature of man to rise to greatness if greatness is expected of him.

# Wildcat Basketball

#### **Communication Outlets**



Did you get a google form? If so, please fill out. If not, please send an eMail to me at <a href="https://www.wtmorrison@mpsomaha.org">wtmorrison@mpsomaha.org</a>.

MillardWestHoops.com

Official website of Millard West Basketball

Players need to and parents can sign up for alerts at VNN

Go to mwhswildcats.com

Click on Sign Up in the green bar under alerts and fill in information.

VNN will send you a code to sign up.

Pick any or all of the teams you wish to get alerts from

(This website will be used mainly to communicate practice changes, bus times, schedule changes, etc.)

MWHSwildcats.com will post game results and other information about games.

Twitter: @MillardWestHoops

eMail: wtmorrison@mpsomaha.org

## Weekly Newsletter

The plan is to continue the weekly newsletter again this year. The newsletter will have game results, pictures, and schedule for the upcoming week. The "plan" is to have the newsletter out by Monday each week.

### REMIND app

District policy states staff is not to text students. See handout to join the group on the Remind App. Players must sign up. Parents can if they wish. There are links on the website if your son did not bring home the paperwork yesterday.